
 

Tuesday, 12 March 2024, 

Kia ora, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu, Bula vinaka, Ni hao, 

greetings to all FBS whānau, 

 

NZEI Teachers Union Meeting 

NZEI the union for teacher is holding meetings for all members and 

these are taking place across Aotearoa. Our teachers have their meeting 

taking place at Ferguson Intermediate School on Wednesday, March the 

27th at 1.30pm. All of our classroom teachers belong to the NZEI union 

and will be attending. We will finish our day at 12.30pm on the 27th and 

our learners will go home at the start of lunchtime, with their school 

lunch to have at home. We have our SKIDs after school care team 

available for FBS whānau who may find this time does not work with 

their work commitments.  

 

Please let the school office know if you require this service (09 274 8279) 

 

Tangaroa College Mauri Ora Night 

Our choir will be performing on Friday at 5.15pm (approx) 
If you and your whānau are looking for something to do the TC Mauri Ora night is 
always a great event. I am sure there will be a lot FBS past and present learners 
attending and joining in the fun. 
 
East Tamaki Rugby Club Community Day 
This Saturday, March the 16th the East Tamaki 

Rugby Club are holding a Community Fun Day.  

FBS whānau are warmly invited to come along 

and join in the fun, there will a Niue Junior 

Touch carnival happening on the day. It should 

be a fun time, and its absolutely free. 

 

 

After School Rippa Rugby Trainings 

Our after school trainings have been going very well for our Girls, Boys and Mixed grade Rippa Rugby 

Teams. The Ōtara Primary Schools tournament is taking place on Thursday, March the 21st at the 

East Tamaki Rugby Club from 9.30am-2.30pm. Our teams have training today, on Thursday the 14th 

and Tuesday the 19th.  

 

CLASS PHOTOS 

We have the Photolife team in school next Wednesday, March the 20th to take our class photos. This 

is always a highlight and with our learners in their full school uniform these class photos are 

something we cherish and value. All photos are taken in the school hall, only class photos i.e. no 

individual or sibling photos. We will advise on the dates for ordering and delivery once we know. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support and encouragement of our school. 

Flat Bush Forever. 

 

Mr Banapa Avatea 

Proud to by your Principal 

 


